Defra reopens Sustainable Farming Incentive to limited applicants after abrupt closure
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In a notable reversal, the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra) has reopened the Sustainable Farming Incentive (SFI) scheme to a selection of farmers following a controversial closure that sparked intense criticism. Originally shut on 11 March 2025, the sudden halt left thousands of applicants uncertain about their financial futures, as many had invested resources into preparing their applications under the expectation of ongoing support.
Initially, Defra cited a budget that had been fully allocated, claiming that the scheme had attracted record numbers of participants. This prompt closure not only disrupted the applications of over 6,000 farmers who were in various stages of the process but also raised alarms regarding the sustainability of farming practices in the UK. Critics, including the National Farmers' Union (NFU), argued that the decision jeopardised their ability to maintain sustainable farming methods amid financial uncertainty.
Farming representatives expressed their outrage during a recent roundtable meeting with Minister for Food Security and Rural Affairs, Daniel Zeichner. They urged the government to reconsider its stance on the applications and called for clearer communication about the continuity of the SFI programme. Speaking to the attendees, Zeichner acknowledged a significant error in the application's closure messaging—a technical glitch had misled many farmers regarding the notice they would receive before such a shutdown. He admitted that some applicants had been shown erroneous information, leading to the confusion.
While the reopening of the SFI for about 3,000 farmers who had not fully submitted their applications was welcomed as a positive development, the NFU cautioned that the new application process would impose certain limitations, including a cap of just under £10,000 per business. NFU president Tom Bradshaw expressed disappointment with these restrictions, stating, “The government’s abrupt and wholly unacceptable decision to close the scheme was always wrong.” He added that while it is good to see an acknowledgment of flawed decision-making, many farmers remain at a disadvantage due to the constraints imposed on the reopening process.
As Defra prepares to announce a new SFI scheme this summer, uncertainty looms over its scope, budget, and the overall direction of support for farmers transitioning from the EU's Common Agricultural Policy. The government's commitment to provide clarity and transparency on future funding plans is critical to rebuilding trust within the agricultural community. The challenges farmers face during this transition period underscore the significance of adequate support mechanisms, particularly as they work towards incorporating sustainable practices in their operations.
Given the complex landscape of agricultural policy in the UK post-Brexit, this episode serves as a reminder of the necessity for government departments to communicate effectively with stakeholders. Ensuring that farmers remain informed and supported is crucial to maintaining both food security and environmental integrity in the transition to new subsidy schemes.
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